MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SUTTON VENY PARISH COUNCIL

SUTTON  VENY  VILLAGE HALL  - THURSDAY 5th June 2008

Present:     Councillor King  Chairman,  Addington, Carroll, Coward, Guerri-Fear, 


        Little, Morris, Walker


        Mr Eric Price, AONB Parish Partner

        County Councillor de Rhe Philipe and 2 members of the public

Councillor Carroll on rota to write the newsletter

1370.  Apologies –  Councillors Mounde and Stanbury

1371.  Open Session for members of the public

No topics raised.

The Chairman reminded members that all comments must be addressed to the Chair.

1372.  To receive declarations of interest  - None received.
1373.  To confirm and sign minutes of the last meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held on the 1st May 2008 were circulated prior to this meeting and were   accepted as a true record.      Proposed: Councillor Coward 

Seconded: Councillor Little

1374.  Update on AONB by Parish Partner Mr Eric Price

AONB Annual Forum had been held at Dinton on May 8th.  Four representatives attended from Sutton Veny.  The meeting was opened by Dr Potts, Chairman.  Topics included Historic Landscape Characterisation with particular reference to the map of the UK showing historic layering during past centuries that could affect planning.  The Hart magazine is proving a very popular publication.  The Pathwatch scheme will be introduced into Wiltshire.  Improving rural roads was also included in presentations, as was the Parish Archive.

The Chairman thanked Mr Price for his work and support.

1375.  Chairman’s Announcements

1)  Fencing had been erected in Old Chapel Graveyard but after consultation with the neighbours it was agreed to erect a new solid fence with both parties paying half, subject to estimate. Further fencing to the perimeter of the property will be carried out.  Councillor Walker estimated costs for this at £230 for materials plus £100 for labour plus VAT.  Wire fencing to the corner of the OCG will involve lopping shrubbery and permission may be needed from WWDC.  Councillor Walker will check with Mr Chris Kirk, Tree Officer, on regulations.  The further expenditure is within the Council’s agreed budget.



`



         Action Councillor Walker



Proposed:  Councillor Guerri-Fear
Seconded:  Councillor Carroll

2)  Out of 104 Parishes in the AONB area, only 16 have Parish Partners with Sutton Veny being in this number.

3)   WWDC Building Design Awards Scheme.  The Clerk will write to owners of a property in Sutton Veny to ask their permission to nominate their house.




       Action Clerk

1376.  Pensioners’ Activities

Suggestions will be sought for activities that might interest older residents.  Councillor Carroll will include this in the newsletter.





        Action Councillor Carroll

1377.  Speed roundels and 20 mph limit
Advice was sought from Councillor de Rhe Philipe.  Roundels have not proved to be successful in other areas.  The 20mph limit near schools had been found to be counteractive in Somerset as most accidents were occurring outside school area limits.  Council decided to dismiss this project.
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1378.  Defibrillator

The Clerk had sourced further information which will be circulated in the box next month, along with a DVD.











          Action Clerk

1379.  Springhead - update

Problems were discussed relating to the corner plot being registered as a Village Green.  Work on this is still in progress.  The Clerk will contact Selwood Housing to update them on the situation.  The other alternative is to buy the land for approximately £3,500 on staged instalments.        Action Clerk

1380.   Donation towards flowers

This topic is withdrawn pending clarification.




             Action Chairman
1381.  Local Action Group - report

The Chairman and Councillor Carroll had attended this meeting on 29th May and found the issues discussed interesting.  Particularly, the idea of Parish Clusters was considered to offer support to individual parishes and the Chairman recommended Sutton Veny become involved in forming a local cluster to include the Deverills, Crockerton and other nearby West Wiltshire parishes.

Extra duties devolved via County down to District, and from there to Parish Councils, might be better suited to larger parishes.

1382.  Planning Committee Report

There were no objections to applications on:

Job’s Mill, Crockerton,

The Old House, Duck Street

Little Newnham, High Street, Sutton Veny

An appeal on 5 Sandfield will follow procedure of non-objection originally decided in 2007.

1383.  Payments



Safe and Sound Playgrounds



£1,807.63



Allianz Cornhill





     729.68



Stationery Plus





       15.12



Mill Farm Trees





       35.25



Community First





       34.00



Mr P O’Reilly





                301.36




Proposed:
Councillor King
Seconded:     Councillor Walker

1384. Clerk’s report and correspondence received

a) Enterprise Inns will be refurbishing the Woolpack Inn and hope to open it before the year end.

b) No reply had been received from Bodmans over the allegation of speeding by bus drivers.  The Clerk will follow this up.






         Action Clerk
c) The question of allotments will be mentioned in the newsletter to see if there is any interest.

Action Councillor Carroll

d) Fun in the Sun summer activities will be looked in to.                Action Councillor Guerri-Fear
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1385. Matters raised by Councillors

A complaint had been received relating to non-availability of Councillors to discuss issues privately with individual parishioners.  It was agreed that the Parish Council must act as a corporate body to prevent bias affecting decisions that may be made by itl.  At every meeting, time is allowed for local residents to address the Council on any topic chosen.

Councillor Walker raised the question of care of the churchyard.  This comes under the PCC and is not the responsibility of the Parish Council.

1354.  Parish Newsletter

Councillor Carroll  will prepare the newsletter, check the copy date and email it to Mr Colin Baker.

Action Councillor Carroll

The meeting closed at 9.20pm
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held in the Village Hall on 

Thursday, 3rd July 2008 at 7.00pm 
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